From:

Sent: Tuesday, 18 July 2023 6:55 PM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Fwd: DA2023/0130 Objection

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

----- Forwarded message ------

From: ..

Date: Thu, 13 Jul 2023 at 19:01 Subject: DA2023/0130 Objection To: <council@cumberland.nsw.gv.au>

Dear Councillors,

I am writing to you to strongly object to the proposed development of a waste transfer station in Lidcombe.

I am objecting to this as I do not think a waste station dealing with all sorts of waste material should be located in the heart of a residential area, close to peoples' homes, schools and the nursing home with vulnerable residents.

The additional traffic congestion it would create is also of concern. The streets of Lidcombe particularly around that area are not designed to handle the trucks and the frequency of truck movement - 6 days a week.

As a long standing resident of Lidcombe, I do not want to see our suburb devalued by a waste station. To create more conjection on the streets. I ask the Government consider a more suitable location for a transfer station. The current proposed location is not the place for this.

Please work with the residents and listen to their concerns. I do think if this was proposed on a suburb in the North Shore - it would never get off the ground. The Western suburbs seem to be a favourite spot for this sort of thing - I recall not long ago the Government wanted to bring the radioactive waste from Hunters Hill to Lidcombe!

Regards